


INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 195

Randolph, Minnesota 55065

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

May 20, 2013
1)
The Randolph School Board met in regular session on Monday, May 20, 2013, at 7:00 p.m. in the Media Center.  Gary Moorhouse called the meeting to order.  Directors present:  Gary Moorhouse, Jay Otte, Sara Taylor, Cory Lorenzen, and Michael Kelley, Superintendent.   Directors absent:  Steve Weidner and Garlan Dubbels.  Administrators present:  Benjamin Fisher, Matt Rutledge and Regina Wernimont.  Staff members present: Kathy Stauffer and Mike Silk.  Guest:  Ken Haggerty.
2)       A motion to approve the agenda as established was made by Jay Otte,  
seconded by Cory Lorenzen.  All members voting in favor.

3)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Cory Lorenzen to approve the following consent agenda items:


3.1)
Minutes of the Regular School Board meeting held April 15, 2013, 


as presented.


3.2)
April, 2013, bills and payroll.


All members voting in favor.
4)
Mike Silk, Head Girls' Softball Coach presented the 2013 Gopher Conference Softball Championship Trophy to the School Board.
5)
Member, Jay Otte, moved the adoption of the following resolution:

2013-2014 RESOLUTION FOR MEMBERSHIP

IN THE MINNESOTA STATE HIGH SCHOOL LEAGUE
RESOLVED, that the Governing Board of School District Number 195, County of Dakota, State of Minnesota delegates the control, supervision and regulation of interscholastic athletic and fine arts events (referred to in MN Statutes, Section 128C.01) to the Minnesota State High School League, and so hereby certifies to the State Commissioner of Education as provided for by Minnesota Statutes. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the high school listed below:

Randolph High School is authorized by this, the Governing Board of said school district or school to: 

1. ______ Make new application for membership in the Minnesota State High School 

     League; School Enrollment (9-12): _______ 

OR;

__X____ Renew its membership in the Minnesota State High School League; and, 

2. Participate in the approved interschool activities sponsored by said League and its various subdivisions. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Governing Board hereby adopts the Constitution, Bylaws, Rules and Regulations of said League and all amendments thereto as the same as are published in the latest edition of the League's Official Handbook, on file at the office of the school district or as appears on the League’s website, as the minimum standards governing participation in said League-sponsored activities, and that the administration and responsibility for determining student eligibility and for the supervision of such activities are assigned to the official representative identified by the Governing Board. 

The above Resolution was adopted by the Governing Board of this school district and is recorded in the official minutes of said Board and hereby is certified to the State Commissioner of Education as provided for by law. 


The motion for the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly seconded by 

Member, Sara Taylor and upon vote being taken thereon, the following voted in 

favor thereof:

Sara Taylor, Cory Lorenzen, Jay Otte,  Gary Moorhouse

Steve Weidner and Garlan Dubbels, absent

and the following voted against the same:

None

whereupon said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.

6)
A motion was made by Cory Lorenzen, seconded by Sara Taylor to approve the revisions to the Use of Peace Officers and Crisis Teams to Remove Students with IEP's from School Grounds Policy #532.  All members voting in favor.  
7)
Matt Rutledge, Elementary School Principal, reported on Think Central teacher training for the Houghton-Mifflin Reading Curriculum.  Over 775 people attended Randolph Railroad Days held at the school on April 20 & 21 - this use to be a one day event in the Commons area and has grown to a two-day event in both gyms.   Mr. Rutledge passed around a copy of the new Elementary Yearbook and thanked Betty Lee and LuAnn Gieschen for all their hard work. 
8)
Benjamin Fisher, High School Principal, handed out the 2013-2014 Master Schedule which included changes to accommodate the school house construction block;  Ryan Schmicking was presented a National VREP Scholarship -  Minnesota for his original VREP Helicopter Project - Mr. Fisher also thanked instructor, Doris Johnson, for the great job she has done with this class and the students.   Prom went well and Mr. Fisher thanked Prom Coordinator, Kary Jensen, and the parent committee for the After Prom Party that was attended by 92 students. Three students received Exemplary Achievement Awards at Vo-Tech - Bailey Ozmun for medical, Collin Splichal and Brady Moldaschel for heavy duty truck.  Mr. Moen has been approved to teach a Concurrent Enrollment Class for Accounting where students could earn 4 college credits for taking this class in high school.  (We are already offering two other Concurrent Enrollment Classes - Spanish III that has 5 College Credits and College Algebra that has 4 College Credits.)
9)
Regina Wernimont, Business Manager, reported on the 3-day MASBO Conference at Breezy Point;  Randolph School received a Health & Safety Reward based on number of employees, hours worked, program and workman's comp claims;  Michael Kelley and Regina Wernimont will be attending South Central Service Coop's ACA Compliance Review Workshop on May 28; Property/Workman's Comp Insurance quote is being prepared for the June School Board Meeting by Lawrence-Bohmbach Insurance Agency - they are in the process of getting bids due to Hanover no longer covering workman's comp.
10)      Michael Kelley, Superintendent, reported the 2013-2014 contract with Kelly Chan 
as an Occupational Therapist 
Consultant at Randolph School has been renewed;  

summer plans;  school house for 2013-2014;  Tremco spent 2 days here working 
on roof leaks;  faculty agreed to make up one school day this summer due to 7 late 
starts and 4 snow days this past winter - some extra educational trainings are 
being offered to the teachers including IPAD classes at TIES; Contingency 
Update - included the bus garage, dug outs, doors, Learn Pads - Melissa 
Augustine's class will be full time online, no textbooks being purchased; replacing 
4 Smartboards;  Safari Montage online for K-12; and adding 4-5 Wi-Fi routers;  
thanked Kathy Stauffer for getting our School Board Policies organized and 
keeping them up-to-date  - there have been circumstances we have needed to refer 
to them and utilize the policies we have in place;  all contracts are still on hold 
due to 
ACA (Affordable Care Act) health insurance - will be attending workshop 
for this on May 28th;  Michael Kelley, Cindy Reiland, Aaron Soule, and Ben 
Fisher have been attending Principal/Teacher Evaluation Meetings - this is a new 
statutory requirement that will be introduced to the 
faculty this fall - this includes 
a 3-year cycle of Professional Growth Plans.  Heard exciting news from former 
Randolph Student, Caleb Thielbar today - called up 
from the Minnesota Twins to 
be at tonight's game in Atlanta.  (The School Board 
enjoyed having the Twins 
Baseball Game on during the Board Meeting)!
11)
The School Board reported on Sara Taylor's MSBA Phase III Training on April 
25, and the New Board Members Meeting with the FFA Alumni on May 20.

12)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Sara Taylor to approve Pete 
Pedersen's resignation from his Math Masters coaching position.  The Board 
thanked Mr. Pedersen for his time with this program.  All members voting in 
favor.
13)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Cory Lorenzen to adjourn.  All members voting in favor.

Acting Clerk:  Jay Otte
